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2020 Recap…So Far 
I know it’s only October… but so much has happened this year, it feels 

like a review is in order. It is 2020, after all. 
 

January was spent getting Martha back off to college, Titus settled 

into his dual-enrollment classes (he’s taking college classes for both 

college and high school credit), setting Ruth up for the last ½ of 7th 

grade, and getting ready for Sparky and Myndii’s trip to Congo with 

Mike Webster.  
 

When we arrived in the DRC the beginning of February, covid-19 was 

already a buzzword. As we got off the plane were required to fill out 

paperwork testifying that we had not been knowingly exposed to the 

virus. The trip went so well! We were able to get to our home in Dibaya-

Lubwe, team-teach a class (Sparky and Mike), meet with our church 

family, minister, evangelize… We returned to the capitol city the end 

of February, left Congo, dropped Mike off in France (where he and his 

wife are missionaries) and got back to Idaho.  Just in time.   
 

March was full of oh so many changes! Titus’ college took an 

extended spring break and then went online only. Martha’s college 

kept extending her spring break as she was visiting (boyfriend at the 

time) Noah  Durfey’s family in Montana. Martha was running out of 

meds, and things were obviously not opening up very quickly. We 

made the decision for Myndii to fly to South Dakota to drive with 

Martha back to Idaho, with the college looking at possibilities of her 

continuing the year online. The day before Myndii flew out, we found 

out another college was closing their campus and an MK we know 

from Congo ended up stuck with nowhere to go. We immediately 

offered for her to come stay with us and scrambled to rearrange our 

house, making a partition in the living room for a temporary Ruth 

bedroom, and made our girl’s room into the new girls’ college dorm 

for Martha and Lydia. At 10pm on Thursday, we picked Lydia up from 

the Boise airport…and returned to drop Myndii of at 5am the next 

morning.  While in SD, Martha’s college made the decision to go fully 

online. (And Noah proposed!) Myndii and Martha made the 14+ hour 

drive back, arriving late Saturday evening. With all the uncertainty, we 

invited Noah to do school from here for a few weeks, so he followed 

to Idaho the next day (and then got stuck here). Another college MK 

boy ended up here for a bit also… so, we set up a boy’s dorm in a 

camp trailer in our front yard. We ended up with one 7th grader and 5 

college students! We set up each college student with a classroom at 

church to do their zoom-classes. Every morning, a convoy of college 

~Praise the Lord  

 with us for: 

• Safety and a great trip to the DRC 

and back before the pandemic  

• God’s provision of a house and 

property in Idaho we could use 

to minister to a passel of college 

students effected by the covid 

shutdowns 

• A wedding! And a baptism! 

• Permanent Visas that allow us to 

still get into the DRC 

• Hunger for God’s Word and 

Biblical recourses in the DRC 

• Martha’s health situation is doing 

much better and the new meds 

are working well 

• Faithful Prayer and financial 

supporters that have continued 

to support this ministry 

 

~Prayer Requests: 
• A fast, negative covid test result 

for Sparky within 72 hours of 

landing in the DRC 

• A safe and productive trip to the 

DRC in November 

• Bibles to be available again in 

the DR Congo  

• Continued prayer for co-laborers 

to work with Papy in the Bible 

Institute ministries 

• Papy meeting the governor to 

sign documents making LOGOS 

recognized and official 

• Wisdom and the financial 

support to continue this ministry 

in the interior of the DRC 

• Peace and calm in the DRC as 

political and health issues 

continue to be a concern for the 

country 

• For the ministries in Dibaya-

Lubwe – “Beaux Pieds” Baptist 

Church, LOGOS and the Bible 

Institute (IBBC), … and so many 

other ministry opportunities  
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kids walked down to the church, and every noon they trekked back 

for lunch. By April, we had settled into this as our “new normal”. 
 

Meanwhile, in Congo, the country shut down. All schools and 

churches were closed, including the Bible Institute. Rumors were 

spread that we had not left Congo in February but were hiding in our 

village and sneaking out at night to expose people to covid. This 

became dangerous for those on our property as their lives were being 

threatened if they didn’t turn us over. We were able to contact both 

our local and national immigration offices to get proof of our 

departure. Things remained tense, but did calm down. We were also 

able to get finances to Pastor Emmanuel to do weekly radio sermons 

since the churches were still unable to meet. We can’t really explain 

the depth of trying to minister full-time on two continents at the same 

time. Suffice it to say, there are many layers! 
 

By the beginning of summer, it was obvious that the pandemic was 

not going to simply “go away”. Church services resumed in Idaho, but 

outdoors. Lydia’s parents were eventually able to get a chartered 

flight out of Congo, so after their quarantine time she was able to join 

them. On September 3rd, Noah and Martha were married. On 

September 23rd, Ruth’s 14th birthday, Sparky was privileged to perform 

her baptism.  
 

Just recently, Congo opened up to allow people to travel in, but only 

those with permanent visas.  Thank you again LORD for providing those 

for us in 2015! Sparky has a ticket purchased to leave the USA on 

November 4th. He will be meeting Dan Grings on the east coast so they 

will be traveling as far as Kinshasa together. It will be nice for both of 

them to have a traveling companion for that leg of the journey. Sparky 

must have proof of a negative covid test with 72 hours of landing in 

Congo. This is going to be difficult due to the fact that it takes 2 full 

days of flights to get there. The DRC immigration office has advised 

that Sparky not travel up to our village. He is hoping to spend some 

time in Kikwit, and then get as far into the interior as Idiofa to meet 

Papy and several students there. This is so exciting because this is the 

4th set of students to start the program AND for an area that has never 

had students before! 
 

Papy might be delayed getting to Idiofa, however. After 8 years of 

working on legal documents for the Bible Institute, we are finally at the 

very last step! Papy is in the capitol city of our province right now, 

waiting to see the governor. Once the governor signs this last 

document, LOGOS will be an officially recognized ministry. This will 

permit us to operate the Bible Institute, invite future visitors and 

missionaries, travel for evangelism and teaching ministries, 

print/publish/distribute biblical materials, etc. One big blessing is that 

this will allow us to do each of these ministries with no “creative 

access” necessary. 


